child.

A great man is he who
never loses the heart of a
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Lord, grant me
patience. But I want it
right now!

SEPTEMBER 29, 1972

Pre51dents Discuss College

Dr. Alphus Christensen

Admissions and Records

At a meeting held in the cafeteria
during convécation Wednesday,
Alphus Christensen, President of
Rio Grande College, dispelled all
rumors of a merger between Rio

Grande College and Ohio
University.

According to President
Christensen, “We are going to

establish a Community College on
the Rio Grande campus if the
voters are willing next spirng.”

All Rio Grande students are
urged to register to vote by Oct. 10,
so they will be able to make their
opinions known.

If the proposed Community
College goes into effect, in-
structional fees for a full time
resident student will be $630 per

Prospect Program

A number of students have
yolunteered their time and efforts
to help the Office of Admissions
and Records in their growing ef-
forts to recruit new students for
Rio Grande College.

These students, who compose the
Prospective Student Staff, sin-
cerely feel that Rio has something
to offer its students and they are
trying to convey this message to
prospective students.

The Prospective Student
Program, made up of these
students, has two main divisions:
the Student Field Staff and the
Intern Staff. The members of the
Student Field Staff are: Brian
David Drew, Tom Westen, Dane
Rogers, Pat Houck, Vincent Hill,
Trip Armbruster, Phyllis Alder-
dice, Chic Penn, Bill Davis, Terry
Oshorne, Jim Chapman, Ed Sayre
and John McKinley.

Members of the Intern Staff are:
Clare Fletcher, Nancy Ellis,

Charles Jago, Gail Belville, Steven
Little, John Hutchinson, Donald
Cox and Diana Brown. The
program, in addition, is headed by
Patricia Cantrell, presently a
sophomore at Rio Grande College.

The students composing the
Prospective Student Program
have wide and varied duties that
include such things as campus
tours, college nights, the pickup
and delivery of prospective
students, and numerous other
related activities.

The Office and Admissions and
Records feels that the greatest and
most valuable source of College
interest comes from within the
student populace. For this reason,
Rio Grande College and the Office
of Admissions and Records would
like to thank these students who
have volunteered to help their
college in the recruitment of new
students and welcomes the interest
of all students.

|

B.S.U. Officers for 1972-73. Left to right: Renee Orr, Brenda
Scott, Lloyd Brewton, and Lavetta Marbury.

year. Students living outside the
district, made up of Gallia,
Jackson, Meigs, and Vinton
counties, will have $75 added to
their fee, making the cost $705. Qut

- of state students will not be able to

pay the reduced Community
College fee. Their tuition will be
the regular $850, as will be the
tuition for Juniors and Seniors,

The Community College will be
comprised of a two year course
with an Arts and Sciences Division,
a Technical Program, and a
division of Adult Education.

Students wishing to continue
their studies beyond the two-year
course can transfer their credits to
the regular college.

The onty change that will affect

the students when the Community
College is established is that the
academic year will be divided into
quarters. This will in no way hurt
present Juniors or Seniors.

Doug Fields, Student Body
President, also spoke during
Convocation, informing the student
body about voter registration. He
wants all students to realize that
the Community College is a
political issue, not only a higher
education issue, in Southeastern
Ohio.

In order for the Community
College to become a reality, it must
be passed by the Rio Grande
College District which is made up
of Vinton, Meigs, Jackson and

Continued on page 2

Doug Fields

Student Explains His Answer
To Drug Problem Today

A return student after six years,
a rehabilitated drug addict, and a
minister — this partially describes
William Beagle. He has talked to
four classes, two speech and two
physical education classes, about
drugs and the answer to the drug
addiction problem.

Bill’s answer is simply, ‘“Jesus’’.
His answer was received
generously, if not unanimously.
Bill, himself, is his example that
Christ can cure addiction. Once an
addict, he now pastors five
churches in- Cheshire, Ohio.
Beagle is a ‘‘revoluticnary”
Christian. If asked about his faith
he replies “I am a Christian.”
Beagle does not fit the general
classification of today’s preachers.
He energetically proclaims his
belief in the power of God to solve
the drug problem or any problem
which exists in the world.

Hollis Stern, a member of both
speech classes, to which Beagle
spoke, said she believed he is
sincere and one of the ‘real”
people. On the other hand another
student proclaimed ‘“He’s a good
guy; I like him but he’s out of his

BLACK STUDENTS ELECT OFFICERS

Members of the black student
body of Rio Grande College have
elected new leaders to represent
their Black Student Union
(B.S.U.). Lloyd Brewton has been
elected President of the BSU.
Lloyd, a sophomore from Lodi,
New Jersey, will serve for the 1972-
73 school year campaign. Brenda
Scott, a junior from Columbus,
Ohio, was voted in as Vice
President. Last year Brenda
served as Treasurer for the BSU.
Along with Lloyd and Brenda La

William G. Beagle speaks to class.

mind. Other people have quit drugs
without the usual withdrawal
symptoms.”’

Bill, not one to leave projects to

Vetta Marbury and Renee Orr
have been elected as Secretary and
Treasurer respectively. La Vetta is
a freshman from Columbus, Chio,
and Renee from Cincinnati, Ohio,
is also a freshman.

This year’s president hopes to
promote black unity, and cultural
awareness among black students.
The BSU has tentatively scheduled
to.have guest speakers, concerts,
informal rap sessions, and the
traditional Black Cultural Week.

Plans are being formulated to

“the other guy”, started a prayer
meeting in the Kayettes room in
the basement of Davis Hall. It is
held every weekday at 7:15 a.m.

have the BSU center (formerly
Bohn House) open on a somewhat
daily basis. Working without the
help of an advisor, the BSU of-
ficials hope to mobilize activities to
help ameliorate the image of black
students here on campus. Also this
year the BSU hopes to develop
some type of community relations,
not necessarily the community
that surrounds Rio Grande
College, but communities outside
of the area. A project which is
(Continued on Page 4)
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Editorial Comment

When I began this year I told myself I would not write a complaint
column. I suppose I was wrong.

Tuesday night a group of students were singing and playing a guitar
on the green in front of Community Hall. There was nothing wrong
with that, but when they left that night, beer cans, beer bottles, and
paper was left lying on the grass. The next morning maintenance men
had to pick up the trash.

Wednesday the post office boxes were stuffed with campaign flyers
and other “‘junk’ mail. Few Rio students noticed that a waste can is
placed in the post office to receive the trash they feel they must throw
away.

Walking over the campus one sees glasses, originally from the
cafeteria, sitting on the benches, steps, and grass. We do pay for these
glasses and dishes which are so carelessly thrown around.

Rio’sresident students range from age 17to 24; every student fitting
this age range should be mature enough to accept the responsibility of
keeping our campus clean and respectable in appearance.

Eleven more days until the deadline for voter registration; have you
registered yet? If not, please do so to let the Community College
District hear your voice.

OTERD

SEPTEMBER

30—Cross-Country at Cedarville

30—Women’s Swim (Home) 1 p.m. vs.
Muskingum.

OCTOBER

1— Faculty Golf Tournament at Pt.
Pleasant, W. Va.

3—Cross- Country at Taylor, Ind.

3—Women’s Swim-Home - 7 p.m. vs. Capital

4—Lifeguard Club Meeting-6 p.m.-Lyne
Center.

4—Sea Meeting, 9:30 p.m. - Allen 214.

CHAMPION TERMPAPERS
636 Beacon St. (No. 605)
Boston, Mass. 02215
617-536-9700
Research material for Termpapers, Reports, Theses, etc.
LOWEST PRICES. QUICK SERVICE For information,
please write or call.
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Nancy Myers
Pat Houck
Debbie Dopp
Deb Daugherty
Ron Boggs and Patty Forgey
Lloyd Brewton, Steve Little
Millie Thompson, Betty Lambert

-Debbie Latham

Editor-in-Chief

Copy Editor
Technical Editor__
Circulation Manager
Sports Editors
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Published Weekly during the school year except for holiday
recesses, the Signals is written by Rio’s students and published by
the Office of Ccllege Relations.

The opinions expressed in the Letters to the Editor do not
necessarily constitute the opinions of the Signals and its editor.

Sisters of all Sororities, :
We would like to thank all of
you for the lovely flowers

which were sent on the oc-
casion of our daughter’s birth.
‘Mr. and Mrs. Robert Hoff.

Letter

Dear Editor:

Please direct this to the Ad-
ministration of Rio Grande College

I am writing concerning the
hours that the post office doors are
open on Saturday. Most people find
it hard to drag themselves out of
bed before 12 o’clock noon to
receive their mail. Is it possible to
extend the hours the doors will be
unlocked?

Alate sleeper!

Presidents

(Continued from page 1)
Gallia counties. A special election
will be held in the spring for this
purpose.

The deadline for voter
registration in Gallia County is
October 10, 1972. All students, first
time or previously registered, are
urged to register at the courthouse
in Gallipolis. Students should get in
and register as soon as possible.
Transportation can be made
available for those students who
find it difficult to get into
Gallipolis.

Rio Grande College forms a
block of 600 voters, which could
easily sway the election in Gallia
County. Local politicians and
political figureheads realize this,
and the student registration drive
will cause increased political
activity on campus.

Previously, students of Rio
Grande College were unable to
vote in local elections. Now, no one
can be rejected for registration as
long as he meets the re51dency
requirements.

hold up to four)

® Noiseless @ Trouole Free

MINI REFRIG UNLIMITED

Name

No Stamps Necessary

Psalm 31:5

What do you do when you are troubled? When your soul ex-
periences misfortune? When bound by the hands of the Devil? When
your eye is swallowed up with grief and your soul and belly is in tur-
moil? When you feel so weak and all hope seems gone? When you feel
dishonor and fear? When you are forgotten as a dead man — com-
pletely out of mind? When you think of yourself as a broken vessel?
When lies cut you down? When you feel ‘“‘cut off” from God’s eyes?
When the Devil lays traps before you and every step is hounded?

David said ‘I am in trouble so into thy hand I commit my spirit.”
There is nothing else you can do except trust in the will of God, for ‘“We
all know that all things work together for good to them that love God.”
Be of good cheer and He will strengthen your heart, all ye that trust in
the Lord.

When you cannot go another step, just commit your Spirit into the
hands of the Lord, always be of good cheer and wait for Him to send

For more information call 301-656-5770

SPECIFICATIONS: 2.2 cubic feet. 18 high, 19% wide, 18’* deep
@ Freezer compartment. 2 large ice cube trays furnished with unit (will

strength and help.

See John 1: 33, Luke 3:16 and Luke 24:49.
. - -— -~ .. ———  ————————

The residency requirement for
Gallia County is 30 days, and Rio
Grande College students meet this
requirement. Therefore, there is
no reason for students not to
register. This election will effect
the students on this campus, and
they are all urged to make their
opinions known.

The Student Senate brought forth
the following resolution Wed-
nesday at the Convocation:

Whereas; Ohio University has
nothing substantial to offer Rio
Grande College, and

Whereas; a Rio Grande-Ohio
University merger would suggest a
disservice to the Rio Grande
College Community, and

Whereas; such a merger would
cause a net loss in the total worth of
higher education in Southeastern
Ohio, and

Whereas, the four county
Community College would sub-
stantially improve higher
education in Southeastern Ohio,

THEREFORE!

Be it resolved by the Rio Grande
College Student Senate,

representing the Student Body,
that:

® 5-year guarantee on compressor

————————— ————— —

4405 East-West Highway @ Suite 210 @ Bethesda, Md. 20014
Enclosed is check or money order for $
[1Rental Plan — $55 & $20 refundable deposit (Total $75 a school year)
[C]sales Plan — $79.95 No shipping charges on either plan.

. Allow 10 days for delivery.

Address
City

at a low price.

OUR MONEY-BACK GUARANTEE-If this machine is not exactly as we
stated, put it back into the shipping carton and send it back C.0.D. You
must be 100% satisfied or your money back. This is a quality machine

WE ARE IN FAVOR OF
ESTABLISHMENT OF THE RIO
GRANDE COMMUNITY
COLLEGE AND STAND
AGAINST NEGOTIATIONS IN
ANY FORM TOWARD A
MERGER WITH OHIO
UNIVERSITY.

| Special Election .
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|
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Results

Student Senate

Jackie Finch
Elaine Fletcher

Carl Ward

Activities
Committee

Ron Harris
Sandy Hunter
Cindy Anderson

Humphreys
Joins Staff

Carl Robert Humphreys has
joined the faculty at Rio Grande
College. He will teach biology,
zoology and anatomy, and will
work with students in the medical
laboratory technology program.

A former hiology and
microbiology instructor at Kent
State University, Humphreys
received his bachelor’s degree
from Nasson College, Springfield,
Maine and his masters from Kent
State. He taught at Kent State and
its branches for two years and
worked on his doctoral degree last
year.

‘‘Having graduated from a
small, liberal arts college,”
Humphreys said, “I can recognize
the benefits of such an educational
setting. I feel that the close
working relationships between
faculty and students developed on'
a smallcollege campus can be
very beneficial.”

|
0
0
0
0
Terry Osborne ‘ |
0
0
0
0
j
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(ne senior, four juniors and one
yphomore  comprise the 1972
arsity Cheerleading Squad:
CAROLYN ICKES, is a junior
figlish major from Wooster, Ohio
fiere she cheered one year and
grved as drum majorette as a
@nior at Northwestern High
ichool, This will be her third year
i cheering at Rio. Carolyn was a
member of the 1972 Homecoming
feen court and is active in In-
famurals at Rio Grande. She
grved as a freshman mentor and
ka reading lab assistant. Her
rents are Mr. and Mrs. Harold
HERES,

PAM JENKINS is a junior
iysical education major from
Clumbus, Ohio where she cheered
lir years at Mohawk High School.
fiis will be Pam’s third year of
theering varsity at Rio. Pam is a
member of the Student Activities
fommittee and has played in-
lbreollegiate softball two years.
fier parents are Mr. and Mrs.
ifilliam' Jenkins.

JILL MASSIE is a junior from
ffipp. City, Ohio where she
traduated from Tippecanoe High

B o

1972 Cheerleaders Are Chosen

School in 1970. Jill cheered one
year varsity at Rio last year. She
is a member of the Kayettes. Her
parents are Mr. and Mrs. Hobert
Massie.

CHIG.PENN is a junior physical
education major from Greenfield,
Ohio. Chic was a majorette at
McClain High School for 2 years
and has been a cheerleader at Rio 2
years. Chic is very active in
campus activities as a menor and
lifeguard, and participates in
women’s intramurals. She is a
member of the swirg team and has
played intercollegiate softball two
seasons. Her parents are Mr. and
Mrs. Kenneth Penn.

SHEILA PRILL, the only senior
on the squad, is a physical
education major from Tipp City,
Ohio where she graduated from
Tippecanoce High School in 1969.
She cheered 2 years at T.H.S. and
has cheered 2 years at Rio. Sheila
is secretary of Chi Omega Alpha
Sorority, a reading lab assistant
and is student secretary in the
health and physical education and
athletic department at RGC. Her
parents are Mr. and Mrs. Charles

Prill.

DEB VULGAMORE, the only
sophomore on the squad, is an
elementary education major from
Jasper, Ohio. Deb cheered four
years at Piketon H.S. and one year
J.V. at Rio last season. She is a
member of the Student Education
Association and played on the
women’s intercollegiate softball
team last spring. Her parents are
Mr. and Mrs. Norbert Vulgamore.

Two juniors and two freshmen
have been chosen as J.V.
cheerleaders for the 1972 season:

BECKY ANDERSON, a junior
physical education major, is from
Beaver, Pa. This is Becky’s third
year of cheering at Rio. She is a
1970 graduate of Beaver High
School. Becky is active in women’s
intramurals and has been a
member of the women’s softball
team for two seasons. Her parents
are Mr. and Mrs. Art Anderson.

JOYCE MADRY is a junior from
Plain City, Ohio and has cheered
one year J.V. at Rio. Joyce is
active in women’s intramurals and
has played on the intercollegiate
softball team two seasons. She is a

Speech and Drama

‘ Rio Grande’s drama department
Wil be producing two one-act plays
i the coming month: ‘“‘Sorry,
Wrong Number’” with Cheri
Goldberg directing, and Rick
raham acting as assistant
firector; and ““The Dream Maker’
it Steve Little as director and
Pebbie Dopp as assistant director.
: Cast for ‘‘Sorry, Wrong Num-
ber'! is as follows: Mrs. Stevenson,
Shirley Richardson; 1st man, Jake
l_ abst: 2nd man, Dave McGlothin;
Wurse, Joanne Snyder; Dufty, Jeff
PRenick: Lunchroom boy, Greg
Shrader; Information, Holly
i8iern; First Operator, Margaret
Fadeley; Second Operator, Gail
Waddell, and Chief Operator, Deb
iatham.

“The Dream Maker”’ cast
tonsists of Dwight Shumway as
Pierrot, . Sheri Lenhart as

Alpha Mu Beta would like to
nnounce its officers for the school
bear 1972-73. They are: President,
linda Minton; Vice-President,
isa Topia; Secretary, Janice
asek; Treasurer, Barb Wilson;
nd Sergeant-at-Arms, Dlane

Sawter. For this year’s pledge
rogram,. their pledge trainer is
fary Coutts and the assistant
ledge trainer is Susan Smith.
ey wish:everyone the best of
iick on a prospective pledge class.
Teta Theta Chi would also like to
niounce their slate of officers:
President, Millie Thompson; Vice-
president, Patty Hays; Secretary,

ley Richardson; Treasurer,

Pierrette, and Brenda Bey as the
Manufacturer of Dreams.

Cheri Goldberg from Yorktown
Heights, New York, is a junior,
majoring in Communications. She
has acted in ““Oh Bad, Poor Dad”’
and played string bass in “I Do, I
Do.”

Cheri intends to go on to receive
her masters in theater-directing
and teaching speech.

Steven Little, from Mansfield,
Ohio, is also a junior majoring in
communications. He has played in

Hamlet at Rio Grande, and has

worked as lighting director for the
theater for the past two years. He
did lighting fer “Ballad” and
“God’s Trombones.” Steve plans
to get a masters degree in theater.

Miss Carol Reynolds, advisor for
the two plays, is head of the speech

Jeri Moats; Historian, Joanne
Snyder; and Pledge Mistress,
Verna Davies. They would like to
thank everyone who bought raffle
tickets at the Apple Festival.
Congratulations {o Terry Murphy,
who won the raffle which was a
little red wagon and Christmas
toys. They extend their best wishes
to all organizations concerning
pledge classes.

Lambda Omicron Psi is looking
forward to rush season. They are
happy to announce the marriages
of two of their sisters: Jerri Payne
to Dave Samples, and Joyce
Church to Cody Booth. They also
extend congratulations to Cathy

Activities Are Begun

and forensic teams for the 1972-73
season.

Miss Reynolds is optimistic
about the forensic teams, for which
she will arrange practice debates
with area colleges and univer-
sities. Miss Reynolds says, the
teams will hit the tournaments
hard.

Two tournaments are planned
for the fall semester; the teams
will go to Morehead and Boone
University.

Other debate activities will in-
clude British debaters from Ox-
ford, England visiting Rio Grande
in November. Their visit will in-
clude classroom discussions with
debate classes and a few off-
campus events.

Miss Reynolds is looking forward
to a very profitable experience this
semester.

GREEK LEAK &<—

Cooley and Johnnie Russell on
their engagement.

Pi Sigma hopes that everyone
has been carefilly considering the
Greek System and they hope to see
everyone at their smokers.

Archon says “thank you” fo
everyone who attended their beer
blasts. They extend the
congratulations to Champe Butler
in his new capacity as an honorary
member of the fraternal order of
Archon.

All Greek organizations should
place their news in Box 65, R.G.C.
Post Office, before 5 o’clock
Tuesday.

B A e

member of the Grande Chorale and
is on the Junior Class Council. Her
parents are Mr. and Mrs. -Aaron
Madry.

JANE STOWERS, a freshman
from Rio Grande, Ohio is a 1972
graduate of Gallia Academy High
School in Gallipolis. Jane served as
an alternate one year and cheered
two years varsity at GAHS. She
was the 1971 Miss Gallia County
and is the reigning Miss Charm of
Ohio. Her parents are Mr. and Mrs.
Stollie Stowers.

LaVETTA MARBURY is a
freshman from Columbus, Ohio
where she graduated from
Mohawk High School in 1972,

INTRAMURAL
POINT SYSTEM

PAGE THREE
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LaVetta cheered one year on the
reserve squad and one year on
varsity at Mohawk. Her major is
Speech and she is Secretary of the
Black Student Union. Her parents
are Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Mar-
bury.

Congratulations to all the girls
chosen for the respective squads
for 1972. Captains will be an-
nounced next week. We urge the
student body, faculty and staff to
come out and support our RED-
MEN teams during the cming
school year.

Note: Advisor—Miss
Forgey.

Patty

BY DR. GEORGE WOLFE, Intramural Director
During the first week of May 1973, special awards will be
presented for outstanding competitors in the 1972-73 Rio Grande
College Intramural Program. Trophies will be awarded to the ‘‘In-
tramural-Most Valuable Woman,”” ‘“Intramural-Most Valuable Man,”’
and “Intramural-Most Valuable Staff-Faculty Member."
The following point system will determine award wirners:

ENTRY POINTS
Team Aectivity 25 Points
Individual Activity 25 Points
NOTE: Participant must finish season activity to qualify.
WINNING POINTS—TEAM ACTIVITY
First Place 50 Points
Second Place 30 Points
Third Place 15 Points
WINNING POINTS—INDIVIDUAL ACTIVITY s
First Place 65 Points
Second Place 45 Points
Third Place 25 Points
BONUS POINTS
“TRIPLE-ACE” IN DIFFERENT ACTIVITIES

3-Individual Activity First Place Awards 200 Points
2-Individual Activity First Place and

1Team Activity First Place 150 Points
1-Individual Activity First Place and

2Team Activity First Place 125 Points
3-Team Activity Place First Awards 100 Points,

“DOUBLE-ACE” IN DIFFERENT ACTIVITIES i

2-Individuai Activity First Place Awards 100 Points
1-Individual Activity First Place and

1Team Activity First Place Award 75 Points
2-Team Activity First Place Awards 50 Points

“ACE” IN DIFFERENT ACTIVITIES

1-First Place Individual Activity Plus 2 or

More 2nd and 3rd Individual Activity Awards 25 Points
1-First Place Individual Activity Plus 2 or

more 2nd or 3rd Individual Activity Awards 20 Point.;
1-First Place Team Activity Plus 2 or more

2nd and 3rd Individual Activity Awards 15 Points
1-First Place Team Activity Plus 2 or more

2nd and 3rd Team Activity Awards 10 Points

NOTE: At the end of the intramural season, each member will use
performances only once for any combination, obtaining the most
amount of points which one can earn.

MINUS POINTS
Forfeit Minus 15 Points
Default Minus 5 Points
Expulsion from a competition by Official Minus 100 Points

TEAM ACTIVITY—any activity involving two or more participants
working together in pursuing identical objectives.

INDIVIDUAL ACTIVITY—any activity where the participant
represents himself (herself) as the competitor.

FORFEIT—a situation when a team or individual fails to show for an
activity within the allocated time limits.

DEFAULT—when an individual cannot complete an activity due to
injury or sickness during the time of competition.

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS, PLEASE CONTACT ME IN LYNE

.CENTER INTRAMURAL OFFICE.
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Cross Country Team Takes Two

Captain Jackie Finch and
teammate Ken Sanders crossed
the finish line in stride, sparking
the Cross Country team to a 1940
victory over Muskingum. It was
the first dual meet of the young
season for the Rio Redmen.

The Redmen easily won the meet
as they captured five of the top
seven places. Finch and Sanders,
arms locked together, tied for first
with a winning time of 28:21; Bruce
Melton finished fourth with a time
of 29:18; Stacey Osborne finished
fifth with a time of 29:50; Kevin
Honnold came in seventh with a
time of 30:34.

Bonasorte placed highest for
Muskingum, finishing third with a
time of 28:48. Barkacs finished
sixth, Schnobel eighth, Forshey
eleventh, and Sittler twelfth for the
Muskingum team.

Our Cross Country team, full of
youth and talent, will go on the
road Saturday, facing Cedarville in
a dual meet. Next week the team
goes farther on the road as they
attend the Marion College In-
vitational in Marion, Indiana.

Last week Rio Grande Redmen
successfully defended their title in
the Golden Bear Mountain Climb
last Friday at West Virginia Tech.
The charges of Coach Bruce Curtis

WOMEN’S INTRAMURALS
The Jarts tournament game was
cancelled because of rain on
September 26.
In tennis, Deb LaDuca defeated
Chic Penn by a score of 84.

INTRAMURAL
CHESS TOURNAMENT
Last week completed the first
round in the chess tournament.
Winners last Thursday included:
Kevin Honnold, Mr. J. Sherman

" Porter,

won impressively by claiming
seven of the top nine spots.

Jeff Borbely, a freshman runner
for Concord College, placed first.
The Beckley product completed
the rugged climb in thirty-one
minutes and twelve seconds. Final
team scoring saw Rio Grande with
20 points, Concord placed second,
West Virginia Tech third, and
Morris Harvey fourth.

Redmen completely dominated
the action with an excellent effort
from the veteran performers and a
tremendous showing by the fresh-
men members headed by Mike
Gross’ fourth place finish.

Last year’s winner, Rio’s Ken
Sanders was second with a time of
31.26. The Redmen continued to
place with Jack Finch coming in
third, Gross fourth, sophomore
Stacy Osborne, fifth, then Kevin
Honnoeld sixth, Bruce Melton was
seventh and Eddie Sayre, ninth.

Redmen cross-country team,
made up exclusively by juniors,
sophomores, and freshmen, will
entertain Muskingum College, an
Ohio Conference team Wednesday
afternoon at Evan’s Field begin-

Rick
Ken

Richard Preston,
Conley, Ed Ison and Mr.
Myers.

Also, the second round of the
tournament began this week.

_Winners were: Ed Sayre defeated

Mike Grant; Steve Harrington
defeated Kurt Smith and John
Hutchinson defeated Rick Painter.

INTRAMURAL FOOTBALL
Team 4 rolled to an easy victory
over Team 1, winning 36-6. The
victory was led by Terry Osborne,

Rio Grande’s Cross Country team 1972-73. Front row: Ken
Sanders, Bruce Melton, Jackie Finch; Second row: Coach Bruce
Curtis, Mike Gross, Stacey, Kevin Honnold, Billy Canfield, Rick
Hewitt, Ed Sayres, Mike Grubb, and Bill Irving.

ning at four o’clock. The public is
invited to attend. The Redmen, in
winning the Golden Bear Mountain
‘Climb possibly will see two or three
of the teams they beat Friday at
Rio’s cross country invitational
October 14th. The College, in

Black

(Continued from page 1)

related to this issue is that the
black BSU may get together and
clean up a Pomeroy cemetery in
which black veterans of World War
I are buried.

Another thing which BSU of-
ficials feel is of the utmost concern
is supporting other colleges, and
the BSU programs. Just this past
Wednesday a group of BSU
members went up to Marietta
College to help support their Black
Cultural Week which is going on
now. In return, Rio’s BSU will get
support from schools.

The Center is still in the
developmental stage, and BSU
members are accepting donations
of such things as lamps, chairs,

bulletin boards and anything else

that would be helpful to that
matter.

RIO GRANDE INTRAMURALS

who started the scoring on a 1-yard
run and then proceeded to put on
some aerial antics that resulted in
four TD passes and three pairs of
extra points. Goose Barcus caught
a 40-yarder, Tim Staten held on to a
44-yarder and also scored one set of
extra points on a pass play, and
George Berndsen caught two TD
passes, a 3-yarder and a 8-yarder,
besides catching two pairs of extra
points. Team 1’s only score came
as Ski Godinski caught a short pass
from Tom Mills and rumbled forty
yards for the score.

In the other Monday game Team
3 beat Team 5 by a score of 12-0. No
details on how Team 3 scored in
this defensive battle. Which brings
us to ask all team organizers to
please give the outcome of each
game and who scored to Ski
Godinsky, or, if you have trouble
finding him, to Ron Boggs (Rm.
308-Holzer).

Otherwise we have no way of
knowing who scored, or even at
times which team won. So if you
want your team in the paper,
PLEASE get the information in so
we can print it.

COMING EVENTS
IN INTRAMURALS

ARCHERY. Tomorrow
(Saturday, Sept. 30) at 1:30 p.m.,
12 faculty and students will
compete in Rio Grande’s First
Intramural Archery Tournament,

Competitors are requested to
report at least 45 minutes prior to

winning the Golden Bear, has a
record of 1-1 in two quadrangular
meets in less than a week’s time.
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" Redman Sports

Jackie Finch and Ken Sanders cross the finish line arm-in-an
Wednesday to win against Muskingum College.

the starting time if archery
equiprhent is being borrowed from
the Department of HPER. Awards
will be given to the winner and
runner-up.

RIFLE SHOOT. Register now for
Saturday, October 21st Rifle Shoot.
Guns and ammunition will be
furnished. No competitor can bring
his own rifle. A $1.00 entrance fee
will be required at time of
registration. The tournament is
open to all students and faculty.
Deadline for registration is Friday,
October 13.

BOWLING TOURNAMENT.
Plans are being made to initiate
intramural Bowling Leagues (co-
educational) in the next month or

80. Students and faculty w
receiving a questionnaire so
their mail boxes as to the ¥
time during the week to runy
tourney. Please fill out
questionnaire, if interested,
return to the Intramural Offi
Lyne Center.

FACULTY RACKET B
Faculty men interested inas
tournament in Racket
{Paddleball) beginning Octo
please contact the Intra
Office NOW in Lyne Center,
tourney will be a ladder
nament so that challenges
played at your own time
venience.

Swim Team Opens Seas

Rio Grande’s Women’s swim
team opens its 1972 season
Saturday afternoon at one' eclock
at the Lyne Center pool, Rio
Grande will host Muskingum
College to begin their second year
of competition.

The Rio swimmers are coached
by Gale Hendricks, a graduate of
Sam Houston State University. It’s
Ms. Hendricks first year of
coaching at Rio Grande.

Rio, in starting a girls swim
team last year, did not win a meet
in four starts. Prospects appear
brighter this fall with a squad of

four juniors, three sophomor:
a freshman.

The Rio swimming team
participate in six meets.

Coach Hendrick feels Rio
strong in the free style, the ré
individual medley and the |
distance events this year. .

Saturday’s meet at Lyne (
is open to the public.

The members of the swim
are: Deb Tesi, Cary Coutls;
Penn, Deb Carr, Karyn Wil
Army Porotofe, Janice ¥
Ellen Luttrell, Jane Gaul,
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